UNIVERSITY ATHLETICS COMMITTEE

March 26, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Britton McKay, Chair.
Members and Visitors Present

Cordelia Zinskie, Robert Dunham, Alice Hall, Chris Geyerman, Azell Francis, Christine Whitlock, Tom Kleinlein, Chris MacDonald, Britton McKay, Kevin Bostian, Megan Heller, Kathy Thornton, Cynthia Frost, Cathy Beene, Keith Roughton, Jeff Blythe, Reggie Simpkins
Guest Speaker


Michele Stanford
· Michele has worked with WTN the past 2 years. She is the new Head Coach this year.  
· She has a new Graduate Assistant and Academic Advisor.  
· They have 6am weights 2-3 times a week.   
· The girls are working hard and doing really well.

· The team won an academic award in Athletics last year.

· She has a rule of maintaining at least a 3.0 not to attend study hall.  

· They put a lot of time into building relationships between team members and it shows on the court. 

· They have 2 home matches this weekend and a GATA game on Saturday.
Approval of Minutes


· The minutes of the February 26, 2015 meeting were unanimously approved.

Financial Update

Jeff Blythe:
· PeopleSoft down so no checks can be written right now

· Working on making it through June 30

· All of the guarantees from FB and MBB have been collected.

· Made budget for MBB which we haven’t in past years.
Schedule Approvals
Cathy Beene: 
· 1 schedule to be approved.  Football. The schedule is in compliance with NCAA bylaws and Institutional guidelines.  Approved.  

· A Track & Field meet was moved and a Volleyball match was moved also. Updates schedules were distributed.
SAAC President’s Update


Megan Heller: 
· Getting ready for Relay for Life on April 10th.
· Still working on the “Its on us” video. 

· Also working on Eagles for Eagles fundraiser.

Athletics Update

Tom Kleinlein:
· Overall MBB very successful

· Whack Hyder award won by Byington for Best Basketball Coach in Georgia.

· WBB -  National search is winding down.
· BB doing well.   Softball is struggling but will probably do ok in the future as they adjust to new competition.
· WTN doing really well this year.
· Men’s Golf came in 3rd place in the Schenkel out of 15 teams.
· Spring FB Game April 18th.
· NCAA made a counter argument in O’Bannon case so probably another 4-5 months until a decision.
· COA still going for next few months, also awaiting decision.
· MBB – NIT & CIT; you must pay to host a tournament, so that is why they didn’t select us and we didn’t get invited since one other was filled.
FAR Update

Chris Geyerman:
· No updates

Athletic Foundation Update

Kevin Bostian: 
· Final weeks of season tickets money collecting. Finishing Mid April.

· Foundation is having a big board meeting before the Spring Game. They are working on bylaws.  Want to shrink Executive Committee to 9 from 20 and board to 20 from 50.  Goal is to create more of a working board rather than just listening to us talk.

· SA Thank You Video – Modeling Oregon State’s video, thanking donors for their contributions; our cost is going up and what you are contributing to is SAs, not just parking and tickets.
Student Athlete Services Update

Reggie Simpkins:

· Hired a Tutor Coordinator and an Academic Coordinator   Posting one more job to be at full staff.

· Sent out email asking for progress reports.  Had over 900 responses out of 1800 faculty. Respond due date is Apr. 7th.

New Business
· EFAA Reverse Raffle – Apr 18th.   Spring show is on the 18th too.
Old Business
· Azell Francis: Standardized Absence Policy for Student Athletes.  There is a meeting today with Dr. Bartels to try and make more progress. Will update you all at next meeting.
Next Meeting

· April 23rd
The meeting was adjourned at 8:28 AM.
